
 2017 Annual Meeting Update 

With summer’s end rapidly 
approaching, this is the time 
to firm up plans for   
attending the upcoming      
74th annual meeting of the 
American Institute of Oral 
Biology, to be held in Palm 
Springs, CA from October 13-
16, 2017. 

Those who attend will be 
exposed  to some of the 

newest  research concerning 
an immunologic basis for 
insulin resistance and the role 
of adaptive immunity in the 
emerging field  of  
“immunometabolism”  as 
well as the intestinal adaptive 
immune system in obesity 
(Dr. Daniel Winer): 
understand how Abbott 
Diabetes Care helps  improve 
the lives of diabetic patients 
through breakthrough 
technologies (Mr. Namvar 

Kiaie); expand your 
knowledge base regarding 
potentially pre-malignant 
oral lesions and develop an 
approach to patients who 
present with vesiculo-
ulcerative oral complaints 
(Dr. Ellen Eisenberg); in an 
era in which antimicrobial 
agents are being over-used 
and resistance is a 

worldwide problem, learn 
about the principles  of 
modern antibiotic therapy 
for orofacial infections, as 
well as become 
knowledgeable concerning 
the principles of surgical 
management of these 
infections (Dr. Thomas 
Flynn ); as a hazard of the 
built environment, 
understand the formation 
and decontamination of 
biofilms in the dental unit 
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waterlines and understand 
the history of infection 
transmission in the dental 
office via these waterlines, 
CDC/California update      
(Dr. Randall Rowland); and, 
finally, to understand why 
children are particularly 
susceptible to overdoses of 
commonly used local 
anesthetics, calculation and 
safe administration of 
appropriate local anesthetic 
dosage and the use of a novel  
visual aid, or nomogram, to  
check one’s calculations or 
select appropriate dosage 
( Dr. Theodore Splaver). 

A major advantage of live 
conferences, such as ours, is 
also the opportunity for 
interaction and learning from 
fellow attendees, as well as 
one-to-one interactions with 
our faculty speakers at our 
Breakfast and Lunch and 
Learn sessions. 

To attain the maximum 
benefit from attending our 
meeting, simply bring your 
curiosity and zeal for lifelong 
learning.  

As a non-profit, independent 
provider of continuing 
education, our sole mission 
since our founding has been 
to aspire to bring quality 
continuing educational 
opportunities, and this 

guiding principle has served 
us admirably for the past 73 
years. 

Thanks to the efforts of our 
Executive Secretary, June 
Barrientos, Mr. Daryl Osborne 
and president, Shahrokh 
Shabahang, the Institute is 
back on the web! 

 Check us out at 
(https://www.theaiob.org/) . 
Texting or emailing the web 
address to a prospective new 
attendee requires little effort 
and is possibly a big gain for 
the Institute as new attendees 
are always welcome and are 
the lifeblood of an 
organization. 

Early risers can participate in 
our sunrise walk, which is a 
great way to start the day as 
well as renew and make new 
friendships.   

A point to remember is that 
scheduled social events and 
the Philip Boyne Lecture, are 
open to all paid registrants 
and accompanying persons 
who may also attend any 
other scientific session in 
which they may have interest, 
space available.  

Please help the Institute with 
preconference planning, by 
registering now and making 
your hotel arrangements per 
the accompanying brochure. 

Contact our Hotel Conference 
Chair, Courtney Fitzpatrick 
(courtneyfitzdds@gmail.com) 
for any special 
accommodations you may 
need. 

Additionally, special dietary 
arrangements can usually be 
accommodated with adequate 
advance notice, so once you 
have a hotel confirmation 
number, call the hotel directly 
with your request. 

Hoping to reunite with 
veteran attendees and making 
the acquaintance of new 
members on October 13. 

We are always available to 
answer questions and assist in 
making your continuing 
education experience a most 
positive one. 

Best regards and hoping to 
see you all in October. 

Ted Splaver, Editor &  
Vice President, AIOB  
(954) 970-9366 
theodoresplaver@comcast.net 
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